

<u>Player Development Meeting – December 13th 2023</u>

PDC Members Present: Dan Selander, Mike Stang, Steve Barten, Chuck Andrews, Scott Martinka, Shannon Olmscheid, Charlie Orth, Mark Peterson **Others:** Amanda Peterson, Cory Zeiher, Kyle Akerman, Kurt Hobben, Kory Klebe, Dillon Hedman

Review Of Teams:

We invited head coaches from every level to attend the meeting and give an update on their teams. Overall, the feedback was positive, and players seem to be developing and enjoying their hockey experience. Normal challenges with kids moving through the program. Some concerns about team sizes, levels teams are playing at, and wide range of talent on teams.

We want to thank all of the coaches for all of their hard work and appreciate them taking time to attend the meeting.

1. Other topics:

- a. Mike Stang mentioned that there has some grumbling from some parents with the number of games that are played and the amount of travel that is being done.
- b. Mike Stang asked Amanda Peterson if there would be an option for the Board to support the Reimburse or purchase IHS (Ice Hockey Systems) to help create practice plans and improve communication between all coaches. Practice plans can also be sent out to parents via Team Reach or which ever communication platform they are using. This also allows parents to discuss the practice and drills prior to proactive to help make on ice time more productive.